Advisory Committee on Pesticides – Meeting date: 10th April 2003

Update from Georgina Downs

Comments

Following the recent media coverage in relation to pesticide exposures for people who actually live near heavily sprayed fields and the “bystander risk assessment,” I would like to update the Committee and give my comments so that Members can be kept informed of the situation.

First of all I would like to comment on the agenda item “Bystander Risk Assessment” from the published Minutes of the previous ACP meeting held on 27th February 2003. It states that “Members also discussed the public perception of the term “bystander” which could be misleading to those who did not realise that, in the context of risk assessment, it included people living near to sites where pesticides were applied.”

I want to clarify that I am not confused or in anyway misled by the term “bystander.” It doesn’t matter what you call it, it is the actual model that is set out for a bystander that is seriously flawed, as the assumption is that there will only be the occasional short-term exposure, of no more than 5 minutes. 

This model is dangerously simplistic and bears no resemblance whatsoever to the sort of exposure scenario experienced by people who are actually living in these sprayed areas, 24 hours a day, every day. Residents and neighbours are subjected to repeated pesticide applications, throughout every year, with no escaping the effects, as it’s in the air and almost constantly contaminates the whole indoor and outdoor living environment. Therefore it is not the term “bystander” that is the problem here, it is what it represents.

The Minutes then go on to state “In further discussion it was noted that sometimes the smell of a pesticide product might trigger symptoms through non-toxic mechanisms, but that ACP’s risk assessment were designed to provide protection from toxic effects.”

I would like to point out yet again to the Committee that for the first 9 years that we lived here, we had absolutely no idea that we were being exposed to pesticides and we suffered from symptoms that were clearly related to pesticide exposures. Therefore it was definitely not the case that the smell of pesticides triggered symptoms related to the knowledge that the pesticides were harmful, which I think this statement implies. I would also like to point out yet again that I do not know of anyone suffering pesticide related ill-health who knew about the pesticides first, which isn’t really surprising considering that people are not being informed about the dangers/risks of these chemicals. 

I have provided the Secretariat with copies of the various media coverage between March 20th and March 26th in relation to the programme “The Food Police” that featured my family’s story. As expected I have had a considerable response from people all over the UK following this coverage, many of these responses are from people who are experiencing exactly the same situation from living near heavily sprayed fields, where they believe their health has been seriously affected following exposure to pesticides. 

When I have collated all the details together I shall make sure that the Chairman and the Members of the Committee are made fully aware of these responses.

Finally, I would just like to confirm and clarify comments made on Farming Today by the Vice-Chair, Professor Robert Smith and also on BBC South Today by the Chairman, Professor David Coggon.

On Farming Today I stated that the exposure over a 90 day period referred to by Prof. Smith was for only 5 minutes each day and Prof. Smith stated, “Yes, but in terms of the real level of exposures we believe that to be a fairly conservative assessment.” This statement therefore confirms that exposure is assessed for just 5 minutes each day for the 90 day period.

Prof. Smith then stated, “If we believed based on the evidence that there was a risk to health then there would be very rapid action.”  There has not been an adequate risk assessment for this type of exposure scenario and therefore there is no evidence to show that this does not pose risks to health and yet pesticides are not supposed to be approved for use until this evidence has been provided.

On BBC South Today, Prof. Coggon stated, “We haven’t stopped there we want to go on and explore this right to the limit, so we are now trying to identify further worst case scenarios just to be confident that there may not be some very rare circumstances in which margins of safety maybe too low.”

I think we’ve got a clear situation here where there is inadequate reassurance of safety and inadequate reassurance that this will not cause harm and therefore I would like to ask the Committee why immediate action is not being taken?

I look forward to hearing from the Committee and Ministers in due course.

